
Justice Minister Yamashita receives a courtesy visit from H.E. Mr. Le Minh 
Tri, Prosecutor General, Supreme People’s Procuracy of Viet Nam on 
October 16, 2018.  
 

On Tuesday, October 16, 2018 Justice Minister Yamashita received a 
courtesy visit from H.E. Mr. Le Minh Tri, the Prosecutor General of the 
Supreme People’s Procuracy of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam. An 
overview is as follows.  

Minister Yamashita welcomed Prosecutor General Le Minh Tri and 
stated that while he met and exchanged views with Prosecutor General Le 
Minh Tri when he visited Viet Nam as the Parliamentary Vice Minister of 
Justice in August of this year, he felt honored that to have the opportunity to 
meet the Prosecutor General again as the Justice Minister. Minister 
Yamashita further stated that in recent years, exchanges between Viet Nam 
and Japan have become increasingly active. Accordingly, he would like to 
further enhance the cooperative relationship between the two countries. 
Minister Yamashita also called for high-level participation from Viet Nam in 
the United Nations Congress on Crime Prevention and Criminal Justice, 
which will be held in Kyoto in April 2020. 
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Prosecutor General Le Minh Tri, in return, expressed his 
appreciation for the reunion and stated that he would also like to further 
strengthen cooperation between both countries in the field of justice and 
legal affairs.  
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